
 
 
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR NO. 1/1980 REFERENCE NO. PS: 16/0/1 
 
 
 
FROM: Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, 
 Heads of Departments and 
 Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE: 4th January, 1980. 
 

SUBJECT: Endorsement of Government 
correspondence with the inscription: “I love Guyana – 
Tenth Year of the Republic”. 

 
 

 
 
 
 As part of the activities to commemorate the tenth anniversary of the Republic of Guyana, it has been decided 
that for the year 1980 and with immediate effect, all Government correspondence, i.e. memoranda and letters, should be 
headed with the inscription: 
 
 “I love Guyana – Tenth Year of the Republic”. 
 
 

……………………. 
A. R. Brutus, 
for Permanent Secretary. 


